
































Thank you for considering this important request. Please help make Barn 5400 a place where
the Petaluma community can gather, enjoy, and thrive.

Sincerely, 
Bernadette Cormier 

bc sebastopol 









From: Anne
To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Barn 5400
Date: Tuesday, October 15, 2024 7:49:08 PM

[Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why this is
important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification ]

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---

Petaluma City Council-
This letter is in support of annexing the property of Barn 5400 into city limits. As a member of Kickwheel Sonoma
at Barn 5400 and as a patron of FEED Sonoma and Harmony Farm supply, I wholly believe that annexation would
be great for the Petaluma.

Barn 5400 is a vibrant community that would benefit from city services, and in turn would add to city taxes and
overall sense of community.

Please vote “yes” and allow the annexation of Barn 5400.
Anne Smith




